
INSIDE THE PROFESSION

NCCAOM Extends Reinstatement Window
Mina Larson, MS, MBA, CAE

As the incoming CEO of the NCCAOM in 2019, my first initiative together with our Board of
Commissioners was to widen the door, while maintaining our standards, for former diplomates to
return to active status. NCCAOM certification is now required as the national standard for the
practice of acupuncture medicine by federal agencies such as the Veterans Administration, and
many employers and third-party payors. This is the impetus that has helped drive the NCCAOM's
goal to streamline and remove unnecessary restrictions from our certification and recertification
processes.

In response to numerous requests received from former diplomates and other stakeholders about
challenges with the former NCCAOM reinstatement exam, the board and staff began the process of
reviewing and revising the former reinstatement route. The new reinstatement route became a
reality through the extensive work of NCCAOM's Reinstatement Taskforce and was approved by
the National Commission for Certifying Agencies (NCCA), the accrediting body of the NCCAOM's
certification programs.



Through its work with the NCCA, the NCCAOM ensured that the reinstatement route allows former
diplomates to demonstrate evidence of maintenance of competencies in the core knowledge areas
of foundations of Oriental medicine theory, biomedicine, acupuncture and Chinese herbal
medicine.

This time-limited reinstatement option requires demonstration of competency maintenance through
Professional Development Activity (PDA) / CEU points. A comprehensive list of eligibility
requirements and the step-by-step process are outlined at
www.nccaom.org/certification/reinstatement/. Our Reinstatement Route FAQ (Frequently Asked
Questions) is also accessible online at www.nccaom.org/certification/reinstatement-route-q-n-a/.
Please note that the NCCAOM will be able to accept most continuing-education credits approved
for state relicensure.

This route was originally set to expire on June 30, 2021. Due to the COVID pandemic and its far-
reaching consequences, the NCCAOM contacted the NCCA and with its approval, was able to
extend the deadline to apply for reinstatement via this temporary route until June 30, 2022.

We are pleased to provide this extension to the time-limited route for former diplomates to regain
their NCCAOM certification. The NCCAOM's knowledgeable and dedicated customer relations
team is on standby to guide you through the process and may be contacted at
reinstatement@thenccaom.org.

The Board of Commissioners, staff and I thank everyone who provided their valuable input that
made it possible to create this temporary route to bring back our former diplomates. We also
especially thank American Society of Acupuncturists (ASA) leadership and members in reaching
out to us regarding the importance of the NCCAOM re-examining this reinstatement route,
especially as NCCAOM certification is now required by agencies, many employers and insurance
companies.
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